

SHIFTING DULLNESS

DAVISON SOCIETY NEWSLETTER DUKE UNIVERSITY SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

HOSPITAL BOX 2889

July 7 - 14, 1972

POSITION AVAILABLE—LAKE TOXAWAY. The Lake Toxaway, North Carolina, community is seeking a medical doctor for the area. The area is composed of three small communities, and ground was recently broken to build a 100-bed hospital in Brevard, North Carolina located 22 miles east of Lake Toxaway. A shopping center is now being constructed at Lake Toxaway and space in the center will be available free to use as a medical office. For additional information, contact the office of the Associate Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House; or write directly to Mr. Charles C. Colley, Jr., Colley Trumbower & Howell Certified Public Accountants, 33 East Robinson Street, Orlando, Florida 32801.

POSITION AVAILABLE—FARMVILLE. Prior to his death, Dr. John M. Mewborn had practiced in the clinic that he had built consisting of eleven rooms and fully equipped with central heating and air conditioning. Dr. Mewborn had approximately 2,000 regular patients in the town of Farmville, North Carolina. Farmville is a town of approximately 5,000 and is located fourteen miles west of Greenville, North Carolina. Anyone interested in taking over a ready-made practice of medicine should contact Mr. John B. Lewis, Lewis & Lewis Attorneys at Law, Farmville, North Carolina 27328.

AAMC-PHS FELLOWSHIPS: The Association of American Medical Colleges, Division of International Medical Education announces the 1973 AAMC-PHS International Fellowships. The following fellowships are announced for Yugoslavia for 1973: University of Belgrade from March 5 - May 11, 1973; Institute of Public Health of the Republic of Serbia from March 5 - May 11, 1973: the Andrija Stampar School of Public Health, Zagreb, from September 17 - November 24, 1973.

The fellowship grant includes round trip, jet economy air fare from the Fellow's school location in the United States to Belgrade or Zagreb, Yugoslavia. The grant will also include a weekly stipend which will be adequate to cover room, board, and minor incidental expenses.

The major objective of this program is to provide United States medical students with research training in medical care techniques in health service organization unique to Yugoslavia. For detailed information and application forms contact the office of the Associate Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House. Deadline for applications is August 10, 1972.

GLASSES: Found--in the Medical Student Lounge last week--a pair of brown smoke-rimmed glasses. They are now in the Davison Society Office, 603 Davison.

NORTH CAROLINA NATIONAL GUARD: The North Carolina National Guard which is to announce the relocation of the 205th medical detachment (Dental Service) (Team HA) and the 823rd Medical Detachment (Disp) (Team OB) from Morrisville, North Carolina to Durham, North Carolina. The units are now located in the National Guard Armory on Stadium Drive, P.O. Box 2597, Durham, North Carolina 27705. The National Guard is an excellent way for a young medical or dental student to supplement his income and affords him the opportunity of studies at various Army Hospital Schools. If anyone is interested in obtaining more information about these units, please contact Cpt. Paul B. O'Neal at the above address. (OVER)

INTERNAL MEDICINE—MEDICAL COLLEGE OF GEORGIA HOSPITALS: The Brochure on post-graduate training programs in internal medicine at the Medical College of Georgia hospitals has been received. The brochure is on file in the Medical Center Library. Any students interested in the program should contact Dr. Alfred J. Bollet. Professor and Chairman, Department of Medicine, Medical College of Georgia, 1459 Gwinnett Street, Augusta, Georgia 30902.

BERRY PLAN: The information bulletin on the Berry Plan for 1972 has been received. The Bulletin will be on file in the Office of the Director for Undergraduate Medical Education, 295 Baker House.

GENERAL MEDICAL PRACTICE: The community of Tularosa, New Mexico, is seeking the services of at least two doctors to operate a clinic with approximately eight beds, a delivery room, several examining rooms, two doctor's offices, reception room, an x-ray room unit, and a well equipped laboratory. Two hospitals are at the doctors' disposal, one at Alamogordo, New Mexico (13 miles south of Tularosa), and one 15 miles north at Ruidoso, New Mexico. Tularosa has a population of about 3200, elevation of 4500 feet, and a mild dry climate. The greater Tularosa Basin has a population of approximately 20,000 people. For additional information contact Doctor A.J. Klump, 2319 Pine Drive, Alamogordo, New Mexico 88310.

MOUNT ZION HOSPITAL—INTERNSHIPS: The brochure on internships and residency for the academic year 1973-74 at the Mount Zion Hospital at Cleveland has been received. The brochure is on file at the Medical Center Library.